
CHESS NOTES   29.06.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South played their las t game 
of the season when they were the visitors to the Bu ll Inn 
in the centre of Horncastle. Lincoln, champions las t 
season, were top of the table on 7 points from 7 ga mes 
followed by Grantham and tonight’s hosts Horncastle  both on 
6 points but both having only played 4 games so it looked 
like the title would be fought out between these tw o. 
 
The result of this match, therefore, would have a m ajor say 
in the final standings and on board 4 Lincoln’s Nei l 
Roberts was paired as white against John Grasham wh o plays 
for Horncastle in Division 2 South as well as Louth  in 
Division 1 and Division 2 North and we pick up the game 
after John, as black, has just played 14. ...f6 (se e 
diagram) attempting to dislodge Neil’s knight on e5  but has 
created an opportunity for Neil – can you see it? 
 
Neil played 15. Bxh7+ Kxh7 16. Qh5+ Kg8 17. Ng6 Kf7  opening 
up black’s defense. Neil applied more pressure with  18. 
Rce1 Qxc2 19. Nh8+ Ke7 20. Rxe6+ bringing his rooks  into 
play. In the meantime, black had found some counter play 
with Qxc2 and attacked both bishop and knight but p lay 
continued 20. ...Kd8 21. Nf7+ Kc7 22. Rc1 pinning b lack’s 
queen Qxc1 23. Bxc1 and Neil went on to win a few m oves 
later. 
 
A win for Jules Brown and a draw for Herman Kok gav e 
Lincoln a win by 2½ to 1½ and a 3 point lead. In th e 
remaining fixtures Grantham swept the board to fini sh on 14 
points followed by Lincoln on 9 and Horncastle on 8 .    
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


